


Taking into account the report of the Committee for European Affairs, the Plenum of the 

Senate, during its session of March 8, 2021 

1) Notes that the proposals for a regulation respect the principles of subsidiarity and
proportionality.

2) Draws attention and recommends that the European legislator takes into account the
following comments:
a) Romania has always adopted a position of balance and support for the principle of

solidarity, but has opposed the mandatory and automatic nature of relocation, signalling
a substantive reservation on this issue, as solidarity cannot be expressed on the basis of
indicators and imposed calculation formulas which do not take into account the
objective situation of each Member State;

b) the proposal to determine Member States' quotas on the basis of population and gross
domestic product is to the detriment of those who, although ha ving a large population or
a large gross domestic product, have a low history of asylum applications and by
therefore, limited capacity to manage asylum applications, which could lead to national
imbalances;

c) a mandatory border procedure can be implemented, but with a transitional period and
European funding for the preparation of the necessary capacities.
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